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 President’s Report:

What a busy month we have all had.  I do hope everyone has now got their Draft Copy of the Proposed Review of the Constitution for discussion at April’s meeting.  I don’t expect there will be much that needs to be changed after the diligent effort put in by Lynette, Laraine, Jill and Angela.  The hard work of this committee will be recognized at the Area Workshop in May as Lynette and Angela have been invited to speak on the process involved.  It would seem our club’s review could indeed turn out to be the ‘model’ that we had been waiting for!  
Sounds like there could be five of us heading down to the Area Workshop in 

Mackay next month.  Still not too late to join us.  

Registration forms will be

available at April dinner meeting.  Travelling with Zonta is always fun!  (I finally found my Zonta badges that I lost when we went to International Conference last June!  Now that I have 2 Zonta badges Cheryl – no excuses?)

We also had the movie premiere which was well organized by Therese and crew.  Am so over the singing though – the next day at work with the staff singing to each other was way too much!

I think our club could become known as the ‘International Club’.  Sue Wagner is next off – to Italy then a cruise of the Mediterranean whilst Therese is away on a cruise as we speak!

Elections happen this month.  A full slate of candidates was presented by the Nominating Committee and I have been re-arranging committees, with a new committee to be added this year:  Hospitality/fellowship Committee (name will come to me).   My recommendations for Committee Chairs will be submitted to April Board Meeting for approval before being presented at the April Dinner Meeting.

On 28th April (a Saturday), we will all meet at my office (CHR in Williams St) for our 2nd Birthing Kit Assembly Day.  This was a great social day last year so come along prepared to work and talk hard!  Bring a friend to help!

[image: image10.wmf]I wish everyone a deserved Easter break and trust it refreshes you.  If nothing else, the chocolate will (although I’m deviating to Hot Cross Buns)
   ……..Rhonda
Membership Committee Report:

There were no objections lodged with the last two names submitted for membership.  These names will be included on the list for people who we invite to our Annual Meeting held in May with a follow up invite to our Handover Dinner in June.

       ……………..Lynette

Program Committee Report:
A calendar has been circulated to all members outlining the upcoming activities.
Our March dinner meeting saw members complete the Survey and Constitution Review.  
A reminder that the April 11th Dinner meeting will require time to adopt the Constitution Review Committee presentation. 

Elections will also be held this evening and we will need time to allocate our ticket selling roster for the Cent Sale Raffle.

Don’t forget to bring your baby/infant photograph to this meeting for our Identity game.

Our Dinner meeting on the 9th May will be our Annual General meeting and we are looking to have invited guests/prospective members present at this dinner.

Our June Dinner Meeting will in fact be our Handover Dinner and will be held on June 13th our normal dinner meeting date.  A Guest Speaker for this evening will be organised
As usual our raffle will be run at each dinner meeting.

            ………………Bev

[image: image11.wmf]Finance & Fundraising Committee Report:
Our movie premiere was successful in terms of attendance etc., though it didn’t live up to most people’s expectations.  Financially it should be very worthwhile and figures will be available at our April dinner meeting.
Thank you to all members who assisted by selling tickets, providing food for supper, and helping on the night.

The Chocolate stocktake will be done once Therese returns and we will have a figure for sales up to date.  Some businesses have had trouble keeping them from melting in the hot weather and this will need to be addressed.

Mother’s Day Raffle – both Centrepoint Plaza and Magees Supermarket have allowed us ticket sales and these have already commenced.
A roster will be circulated at the meeting on Wednesday and hopefully we will get a good response. Dates still to be manned are -

Magees  Friday 20th April, Thursday 10th May, with Centrepoint Thursday 12th April, Thursday 26th April, Wednesday 2nd May.

Cent Sale – will be held at the Wangaratta Bowls Club on Saturday 12th May. 

Hopefully everyone is gathering 10  prizes and the Club will be asked to assist with some finances to purchase more prizes.

We have received advice that the grant from the Community Events Sponsorship 2007 – Go for 2 & 5 has been approved.  This was a big help to our cent sale last year.

The ladies who provided the pumpkin scones and the health cake for last year’s function are being approached for assistance again this year.

              ………………….Janice
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Status of Women Committee Report:

All the products required for the birthing kit assembly day have arrived.  We will need to confirm member’s support for this on 28th April at President Rhonda’s office, to start at 9 am with a lunch break and work till we finish the 1000 kits (we hope).  This will be an excellent opportunity for members to socialize and relax while doing their bit to assist our “sisters” across the waters.

Lunch will be bought in at a small cost to each member and is open to discussion.

Also to hand are application forms for individual or club membership for anyone wishing to join the “Birthing Kit Foundation”.

We also need to discuss further the invitation from Gem FM to join as a member, hopefully I will present the cost for this at our April dinner meeting.

As we still have funds left to be utilized from the Grant, our committee is checking the feasibility of holding a Women’s Health Forum in Collinsville.  Further details for this will be available at our May dinner meeting.  I will present some information on a Prof. Ajay Rane, a urogynaecologist in Townsville, who is hoping to hold a forum in Bowen.  There may be an opportunity for the services of Zonta to be utilised with this and related very much to our “status of women” locally.
            …………….  Veronica
PR  & Communications 

Committee Report:

Hope you have had the opportunity to look at the just released 2007/2008 local Tourist Guide for Bowen.  We have managed to have our updated details correctly printed in this Guide.  As well, we do feature in the local Calendar of Events with the details of our Cent sale published.
Our web page development is continuing and Ros Kinder is very kindly attending to this for me.

I do have information on how to maintain and update the page and this needs to be considered.

I would ask members to put some thought into whether they would be prepared to take on the task of updating the page once it is established.  Again Ros will be more than happy to offer assistance in training our member to do this.

Remember it is not too late to register for the Workshop in Mackay 5th/6th May.

              …………..   Cheryl 
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Committee for the Review of the Constitution Report: 
Despite all the advertising through the emails, at the Board and General meeting and in the Newsletter, 3 members have not collected their copy of the Constitution.
The Constitution is to be discussed and adopted at our April meeting.

The committee advised Pam Graham of our progress and our satisfaction with the assistance given by Kate Farrell.  Pam has invited the committee to participate in a short “show and tell” segment at the Mackay workshop.  The committee will put together a report which will be presented by either Angela or Lynette at this workshop.

Items of Interest:
The world’s first vaccine to protect women against cervical cancers is now available.

Approx 740 women are diagnosed with cervical cancer each year in Australia and about 270 die from the disease, according to the Cancer Council NSW.

“Regular Pap tests are still a woman’s best protection against developing cervical cancer” they advise.
        …………………………….
At long last  women are to receive the same prize money as men at Wimbledon…..
     ……………………….
To International watch company Tag Heuer.  In 2005 they set in motion a plan to have 15 women photographers photograph 15 successful women from their homelands, wearing a Tag Heuer watch,  for NO remuneration. In an age of top dollar endorsements this was a big ask.  

All it took to get the 30 women to agree was one name … UNIFEM.

Australia’s contributors are Photographer Daniela Federici and her subject is Delta Goodrem.  When asked to participate Delta replied “Violence against women does happen, it happens in Australia.  We need a voice in each country and I’m thrilled Tag Heuer would ask me”
Subjects include models, pop stars, CEO’s, journalists and even an academic; brand ambassador for the company Uma Thurman says this is the first time that a company has gotten behind a women’s issue like this.
The result will be an exhibition of beautiful portraits on women, by women and for women, with each of the images set to be auctioned in May, with all proceeds to go to UNIFEM. The exhibition was due to make it’s way through most of the countries involved in the initiative, the final stop being Switzerland. (Unfortunately Australia is not on the itinerary).





I hope all our members are making use  of the Annual Sequence of Events schedule that was designed for our Club.  This is a great way of keeping track of what is required on a month to month basis.
Last Reminder   -
Annual Fees should all be paid by now, if not please attend to these at our Dinner meeting on Wednesday 11th April

Remember this is YOUR Newsletter.
Contributions on anything you feel is of interest to us will be most welcome.

Newsflash……..
Fellow Zontian Veronica has found her way to having a stay in the local hospital.  She is suffering from quite a serious infection in one of her fingers which requires her to have hospitalisation for a few days yet.

As we all know if at all possible Veronica would attend her beloved Zonta meeting hooked up to her intravenous drip, however it is out of her control.

I have a message from her to all to have a lovely dinner meeting on Wednesday night.

….Editor



   Dairy Dates:
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Contacts





President


Rhonda Nilsson


0438756233


nilsson2@optusnet.com.au





Treasurer


Lyn Allison


47 866891


� HYPERLINK "mailto:allisons@tpg.com.au" ��allisons@tpg.com.au�





Secretary


Angela Cornwell


47861496 (H)


47851255(W)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:acdc@tpg.com.au" ��acdc@tpg.com.au�





Attendance


Lynette Klukas


47 850000


� HYPERLINK "mailto:lynetteklukas@bigpond.com.au" ��lynetteklukas@bigpond.com.au�





Newsletter Editor


Cheryl Vennard


0747 853411


0747 853403


� HYPERLINK "mailto:venncons@tpg.com.au" ��venncons@tpg.com.au�





Club meets every Second Wednesday of the month 


Castle Motor Lodge 


Don Street Bowen 7pm





District 24 Website


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zontadistrict24.org" ��www.zontadistrict24.org�





Zonta International Website


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zonta.org" ��www.zonta.org�




















6th-9th April   EASTER


11th April Dinner Meeting


21st April Birthing Kit Assembly


Mothers Day Raffle ticket selling days through April.





2nd May Board Meeting


5/6th May Area Workshop - Mackay








How to disable a stolen mobile phone:


To check your mobile phone’s serial number key in the following digits on you phone #06#   A 15 digit code will appear on the screen.  This number is unique to your handset.  Write it down and keep it safe; if your phone is stolen call your service provider and give them this code.  They will then be able to block your handset so even if the thief changes the SIM card your phone will be totally useless.


You probably won’t get your phone back but at least you know it can’t be used or sold on.














The bouquet goes to one only this month…


Angela Cornwell 20th April





Happy Birthday Angela
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     Bowen Zonta Club Inc





Remember our Area Workshop “Grow Zonta” - 5/6 May in Mackay.  Please give this your urgent thoughts and reply asap. (It’s not too late…)


These workshops are a great opportunity to network with Zontians from other areas, as well as being great fun.





I do hope our members and their loved ones have all had a happy and safe Easter





All of us could learn from the weather – it pays no notice to criticism








Tsunami Alert  -  did you ever really believe that we would be under one of these!  If nothing else it certainly made us become aware of the possibility.








Read about another inspirational Aussie woman.  Log on to www.allaboutolive
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